
Our final permit status remains pending through Sunday, 9/25/2022.  Several messages were left for our 
EGLE contact last week and were not returned, although state employees (potentially from EGLE) were at 
Forest Lake inspecting our spillway area last week and they did mention to our Maintenance Director 
(Gene Ross) that they heard, “things were looking up.” Dan LeFevre did speak with our USDA 
representatives and they confirmed no updates were received from EGLE.  Additional messages were sent 
to EGLE Monday 9/26/2022.  Our last conversation with our EGLE rep was September 13th when we 
received encouragement to the possibility of a staged permit that would allow us to begin demolition of the 
damaged spillway and begin site prep for the new spillway.  

The FLPOA Board reminds all members that they may contact Dan LeFevre, or any other Board member 
with questions or comments.  To avoid mixed messaging and to effectively manage our contractors time 
(and our costs) we have only authorized our engineers and contractor to discuss the project with our Project 
Manager and Board President.  We strongly believe it would be counter-productive for FLPOA members to 
independently contact our contractors, USDA or EGLE.
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